Subject: FW: LCCMR director search

Attachments: Nash, Becca.pdf

From: Greg Hubinger

Sent: Thursday, September 7, 2017 1:48 PM

To: jsbroberg@wsbeng.com; Sen.Gary Dahms <garyd@senate.mn>; Sen.Kari Dziedzic <karid@senate.mn>; Rep.Rob
Ecklund <Rep.Rob.Ecklund@house.mn>; wfaber@clcmn.edu; nangibson@comcast.net; Rep.Joshua Heintzeman
<Rep.Josh.Heintzeman@house.mn>; Rep.Joe Hoppe <rep.joe.hoppe@house.mn>; Sen.Bill Ingebrigtsen
<billi@senate.mn>; nkessler@mncee.org; glamppa@crdlic.net; snmoody@tds.net; Rep.Jim Newberger
<rep.jim.newberger@house.mn>; Sen.David Tomassoni <davidto@senate.mn>; Rep.Jean Wagenius
<rep.jean.wagenius@house.mn>; Sen.Torrey Westrom <twestrom@senate.mn>; della@youngecg.com

Cc: Wendy Haavisto <wendy.haavisto@senate.mn>; Beth Johnston <Beth.Johnston@senate.mn>; Sean Murphy
<Sean.Murphy@senate.mn>; Laura Bakk <laura.bakk@senate.mn>; Joel Hanson <Joel.Hanson@senate.mn>; Joan
Harrison <joan.harrison@house.mn>; Kalyn Schroeder <Kalyn.Schroeder@house.mn>; Karen Rudeen
<karen.rudeen@house.mn>; Lucas Knese <Lucas.Knese@house.mn>; Jamie Swezey <Jamie.Swezey@house.mn>;
Michael McDonough <michael.mcdonough@Iccmr.leg.mn>; Michael Varien <Michael.Varien@lccmr.leg.mn>; Diana
Griffith <diana.griffith@Iccmr.leg.mn>; Sally Olson <Sally.Olson@Ilcc.leg.mn>; Diane Henry <diane.henry@Icc.leg.mn>;
Kasey Gerkovich <Kasey.Gerkovich@Icc.leg.mn>; Patrick McCormack <patrick.mccormack@house.mn>; Janelle Taylor
<janelle.taylor@house.mn>; Greg Knopff <greg.knopff@senate.mn>

Subject: LCCMR director search

Hi members,

| am writing on behalf of the Member Subgroup that has been conducting the search process for your Commission
Director. The Subgroup includes:

Rep. Josh Heintzeman Sen. Bill Ingebrigtsen  Mr. Jeff Broberg

Rep. Rob Ecklund Sen. Kari Dziedzic Ms. Della Young

Recommendation

The Subgroup recommends that Ms. Becca Nash be appointed as the LCCMR Director. The Subgroup will present this
recommendation to the Commission at your meeting on September 13th. A copy of the cover letter and resume of Ms.
Nash is attached.

Because she is a finalist for this appointment, this information now becomes public data under the Data Practices Act.

Process review

e LCCMR and LCC staff reviewed the position description.

e LCC staff posted the position to twelve local and national job sites. A notice of the open position was distributed
to LCCMR members and stakeholders, and a distribution list of 500 diversity based organizations.

e 43 people applied.

¢ A non-partisan staff group (Janelle Taylor, House Research; Greg Knopff, Senate Counsel; Patrick McCormack,
House Research; and Greg Hubinger, LCC) reviewed the resumes, selected eight candidates to interview,
interviewed them, and forwarded four candidates to the Member Subgroup for consideration.

e The Subgroup interviewed the four candidates and makes its recommendation.

e Ms. Nash will provide a brief introduction at your hearing on the 13th, and be available for your questions.



Interim Director

Susan Thornton’s last day as LCCMR Director was September 5th. The Co-Chairs asked Mr. McDonough if he would be
willing to serve as Interim Director until the new Director is able to begin work. He has agreed to serve the Commission
in this role.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need any other information.
Greg

Greg Hubinger

Legislative Coordinating Commission

651.296.2963
greg.hubinger@Icc.leg.mn




